
2023

Police & Peace Officers’

Memorial Service
(Prince Edward Island)

Holy Redeemer, PEI

Sunday, September 24th, 2023 @ 2:00 PM

“They Are Our Heroes,  We Shall Not Forget Them.”



The Gathering of Members



Members and Families Arrive…



Entrance of VIPs



The Colour Party



President and Master of Ceremonies Scott 
Ferris readys to commence the service.



Words 
of 

Welcome



Fr. Raj Santiago, 

Pastor
Holy Redeemer Church

Host for the 2023 
Police & Peace 
Officers’ Memorial 
Service



Brian Weldon
Book of Wisdom 3: 1-9

D/Chief Jason Blacquiere
Psalm 23



Cadet Madison Quinlan
Gospel, John 10: 11-16

Warden Doug Campbell
Partners, Families & Friends



D/Chief Sean Coombs

Charlottetown Police 
Services

“Peace Officers’ Prayer”



Reading
Of a Random 

Fifty (50) Names of Our 
Fallen 

“They Are Our Heroes, 
We Shall Not Forget 

Them”



Nick Vanourwerk
Piper

Cathy MacDonald
Trumpeter

Amazing Grace

Last Post

Piper’s Lament

Reveille



Member of Parliament for Charlottetown, Sean Casey, 
on behalf of the Government of Canada,

Assisted by Veteran Dan D’Amour



Member of the Legislative Assembly, Minister of Justice and 
Public Safety, and Attorney General, Bloyce Thompson, 
on behalf of the Government of Prince Edward Island,

Assisted by Sergeant Major Troy MacLean



His Worship Mayor Phillip Brown, 
on behalf of the City of Charlottetown,

Assisted by D/Chief Sean Coombs.



C/Supt. Derek Santosuosso, Commanding Officer of “L” Division 
(PEI), on behalf of the PEI Chiefs of Police, 

Assisted by Sgt. Major Troy MacLean.



Cst. Janna Vessey, Charlottetown Police Service, 
On behalf of the PEI Police Association, 

Assisted by Veteran Michael O’Neil.



Chaplain Scott MacIssac, 
Charlottetown Police 

Service

“The Benediction”



“They Are Our Heroes…

… We Shall Not Forget Them.”



The Colours Are Retired.



Thanks to:

Father Raj Santiago, Tom Wilkinson (Cantor), 
Gary Cudmore (Organist) and Choir Members 

of Holy Redeemer Church;

The PEI Chiefs of Police, The PEI Police 
Association and the Province of Prince Edward 

Island for their financial Support; 

Ian Gemmel, Photographer;

with a Special Thanks to Norbert Stewart and 
Syntrak Print and Graphics Inc.
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